
August 12, 2020 
 
The Honorable James Inhofe    The Honorable Jack Reed 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
U.S. Senate Committee on Armed Services  U.S. Senate Committee on Armed Services  
228 Russell Senate Office Building   228 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510     Washington, DC 20510 
 
The Honorable Adam Smith    The Honorable Mac Thornberry 
Chairman       Ranking Member 
U.S. House Committee on Armed Services  U.S. House Committee on Armed Services 
2216 Rayburn House Office Building   2216 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Inhofe, Chairman Smith, Ranking Member Reed, and Ranking Member Thornberry, 
 
As you begin conference discussions on the Fiscal Year 2021 National Defense Authorization Act, the 
undersigned small business organizations urge you to exclude non-germane provisions that would 
burden small businesses with new beneficial ownership reporting requirements through the creation of 
a federal registry. During Main Street’s most significant economic and public health crisis in generations, 

 





National Small Business Association 
National Tooling and Machining Association 
NFIB 
North American Association of Food Equipment Manufacturers (NAFEM) 
North American Die Casting Association 
Office Furniture Dealers Alliance 
Owner-Operator Independent Drivers Association 
Petroleum Equipment Institute (PEI) 
Plumbing-Heating-Cooling Contractors—National Association 
Policy and Taxation Group 
Precision Machined Products Association 
Precision Metalforming Association 
PRINTING United Alliance 
S Corporation Association 
Service Station Dealers of America and Allied Trades (SSDA-AT) 
Small Business & Entrepreneurship Council 
Society of Collision Repair Specialists (SCRS) 
Specialty Equipment Market Association 
The Payroll Group 
Tire Industry Association 
Truck Renting and Leasing Association  
 
 
 
 
 


